
KCMR September 9, 2023 meeting was called to order by President Lonnie 
Demoret at 11:06 am.  14 members were in attendance. 

Treasurer’s report given by Javen.  Dues are behind, please see Javen to pay your 
dues!! Motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Doug M., seconded 
by Phil. Motion carried. 

Javen motioned to approve the August minutes as received, Todd seconded. 
Motion passed. 

NEW BUSINESS Former member Angie Ratzlaff would like to bring some of the 
Disability Supports residents on Waldron  to the club house to show off the 
layouts. She is asking if any of the club members would be available to show the 
trains on the layout when she'd be able to bring people.  Logistics need to be 
worked out with Disability Supports to include getting them to the clubhouse, 
assisting them with the wheelchair or walkers, date or two, etc.  The club 
members would be running trains, explaining trains, answering any questions 
they might have for an hour or two  and for one or two days. Further information 
to come. Ellis, Javen, Phil, Jeff said they’d be able to help. 

Wichita show is Oct 28 & 29.  The club has purchased 3 tables for our excess items 
to sell. Lonnie will have his layout running also. Workers are needed to man the 
table to sell the items. 

Third Thursday Sep 21 Phill and Ellis & Suzanne Meeks will be at the 
clubhouse.    Jolene will be on Main St with a table and flyers to promote the club. 

October 19, 2023 from 5-8pm is the next 3rd Thursday. Volunteers are needed to 
be downtown and at the clubhouse.  

Question was asked of the availability of the orange club tshirts.  Is it possible to 
make a few more?  Printers want a minimum number ordered which is more than 
people asking, and Apollo doesn’t have the image on file anymore. It is not cost 
effective at this time. 

 Motion to adjourn by Roland, Phil seconded. Motion passed. 

 


